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REPORT

On Wednesday, April 10, 2002, Council Member Charles Barron, Chair of the Committee on Higher Education, Speaker A. Gifford Miller, the Members of Council Committees on Higher Education and Finance, as well as Members of the Council at-large participated in the second annual lobby day at City Hall, New York, NY.  The day began at 9:30 a.m. with a student-led rally at the campus of the Borough of Manhattan Community College, followed by a march to City Hall.  Meetings between groups of students and City Council Members of approximately 15 minutes in length, were held at the Offices of the Council Members at 250 Broadway, 17th Floor, New York, NY.  

Lobby Day provided students and faculty representatives of The City University of New York with the opportunity to lobby their elected officials on issues and concerns important to them. These lobbying sessions provided information and insight, assisting Council Members to be better prepared in making decisions during CUNY’s executive budget hearing in May 2002. 

A Press Conference followed the lobbying sessions from Noon-1:00 p.m. on the steps of City Hall. Attending the Press Conference, along with numerous students, were: Charles Barron, Chair of the Higher Education Committee, Speaker Gifford Miller, New York State Comptroller Carl McCall, Chancellor Matthew Goldstein, Barbara Bowen, President, Professional Staff Congress, Camille Rivera, student at Queensborough Community College and Vice-Chair of NYPIRG Student Board of Directors, Miriam Kramer, Coordinator for Higher Education, NYPIRG, Members of the Higher Education and Finance Committees, and Members of the Council at-large. 

At 1:00 p.m., everyone joined the Council in Chambers at City Hall for the Stated Council Meeting.  Speaker Miller and Chair Barron lead a Ceremonial Tribute to CUNY, introducing a Resolution creating the "CUNY Awards Ceremony", which will be held in the Fall of 2002. This year, Speaker Miller, Chair Barron, and the members of the Committee are advocating for restoration of budgetary items affecting students, such as full continued funding of the CUNY "Peter V. Vallone Academic Merit Scholarships", in the New York City budget proposal, as well as continued full funding of the Tuition Assitance Program ("TAP"), in the New York State budget proposal.  Currently, both of these important student programs are under attack by proposed City and State budgets, respectively.  A Reception followed in the Committee Room. 

CUNY DAY AT CITY HALL was a special day, affording the Council with the opportunity to focus on CUNY’s tradition of educational access and excellence for all New Yorkers.  Since the late 1870’s, CUNY has provided access and opportunity to higher education for the many diverse generations of New Yorkers. However, as many of you know, CUNY has recently started implementing many fundamental changes in educational policy, including the elimination of “open admission” in the senior colleges and a shift in remedial education to the community colleges.  In particular, the chronic under-funding of the CUNY colleges has caused a weakening in staffing and a steady rise in tuition, among other difficulties. With New York City’s educational system in crisis, CUNY’s mission is more relevant than ever and its importance to the life of the City continues to grow.
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